Village of Homer

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Board Meeting

Thursday November 9, 2017


The Village of Homer was awarded a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) under the fiscal year 2015 Small Cities CDBG Program. Funds in the amount of $200,000 were awarded to administer a Village-wide Microenterprise Assistance Program to assist new or existing businesses in the Village with five or fewer employees including the owners. The Business Development Corporation (BDC) was retained by the Village to administer the grants pursuant to a competitive request for proposal process (RFP).  
The CDBG program is funded under Title I of the Housing and Community Act of 1974, as amended. The federal government, pursuant to Title I, provided fiscal year 2015 funds to New York State for award and administration.

Pursuant to CFR 24 570.486, the Village is required to hold a public hearing during the grant administrative period of each grant to provide details with respect to Programs and Program’s progress, solicit comments with respect to funded activities and program administration, and answer questions with respect to the Programs or grant activities. Comments may also be submitted in writing to the Village c/o the Village Mayor, Darren McCabe at 31 North Main Street, Homer, NY 13077.

This hearing, scheduled for 6:00 P.M., Thursday November 9, 2017, will be held at the Homer Town Hall Board Room. The venue is handicapped accessible. Any questions or concerns can be directed to Dan Egnor, Village Clerk at (607) 749-3322 
Please provide one certified Affidavit of Publication with bill. 
Thank you.

